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Town of Stanford Conservation Advisory Commission 

Town Hall

26 Town Hall Road

P.O. Box 436

                        Stanfordville, NY 12581

Final Minutes

June 16, 2010


The Conservation Advisory Commission convened their monthly meeting at the Town Hall on June 16, 2010.  The meeting was called to order at 6:10 pm by Chairperson, Lisa Kilmer.

Members present:  Beth Ashton, Barry Haydasz, Lisa Kilmer, Mike Picinelli, and Tom Dewhirst (Liaison to the Town Board)

Members absent: Brenda Lynch, Karen Sergio, and Charlie Shaw

 Minute’s approval

Lisa made a motion to approve the May 2010 minutes with changes.  Mike seconded the motion and all were in favor.

Old Business 
Stanford Wildlife Preserve


Barry and Beth walked the site and decided on trail location and configuration and will arrange for path mowing with Jim.  Barry was concerned about the narrow-leaved cardamine spreading in the back field area of the property.  The plants are about to go to seed and could be easily spread by equipment or by foot.  He will walk the site to determine how it is progressing and how it should be handled.
Whitlock Preserve


The Japanese knotweed consists of an area roughly 6’ by 5’.  Barry will cut is back for the initial stage of control.

Eagle Scouts


Zach Bradore, his father, and another eagle scout met with Lisa and discussed the projects for the preserve: 2 new bridges, creating a brochure for the trails, building 6 new bluebird boxes, and refurbishing the east trail walkway.  Mid August is the deadline for presenting to the Eagle Scout Council, so he will meet with us before then with his final proposal.

Master Plan Committee


This item was tabled until next month.

Greenway Compact


Tom spoke with the CAC regarding his thoughts on the compact.  There will be a presentation at the July Town Board meeting by Greenway representative John Clark.  The CAC will further discuss the compact at the August meeting and give a recommendation to the Town Board at that time.

Creek Week


Lisa will call Karen regarding the possible rainwater program and will also contact Carolyn Klocker.

New Business

Winnakee Land trust


Lisa saw a brochure about the organization and thought they might be a good resource for maps and was interested in finding out more information about them.

Tributary Monitoring Program


A Tributary Monitoring Program, in conjunction with Trout Unlimited will include the monitoring of Stanford waterways.  Bill Relyea, who is involved in the program, will contact Lisa with more information regarding locations and monitoring details.

Meeting Schedule


Lisa will contact absent members to determine if the CAC can meet earlier in July on the 7th.

Beth made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Barry seconded the motion and all were in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 pm.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Beth Ashton.

